
Correspondence received since February 2024 council meeting: 

• Email from LCC Cllr Ian Carrington in response to a couple of traffic issues raised with 

him by the Clerk 

• Invitation to Police & Crime Commissioner parish council engagement Road Safety 

event, on 20th February 

• LCC Highways Newsletter 

• LCC confirmation that that they will no longer chase statutory consultees on their 

planning applications and will assume no objections if no response is received (and 

will record this as a 'no response'). 

• LALC eNews 

• Public Notice from LCC regarding proposed Branston Road speed limit order 

• Confirmation from LCC that they will pay our claim for works under the Zero Carbon 

Parishes grant 

• Thank you from a resident for sorting out a tree on the boundary with parish council 

land 

• Minutes from Heighington Christmas Market Committee meeting 

• Correspondence with the church warden regarding bell ringing to commemorate D-

Day 80 

• NKDC Parish Councils Newsletter 

• LCC Town and Parishes Newsletter 

• Update from Millfield School 

• Temporary Traffic Regulation Orders 

• Slides and information from the Police and Crime Commissioner engagement session 

a couple of weeks ago on road safety 

• Details of the latest NKDC Plan 2024-27 

• Email from LCC regarding S.19 flood investigators 

 

Meetings held since the February 2024 council meeting: 

• 07/02/24 – Chair met with a representative of the Garretts Charity   

• 20/02/24 – Clerk attended the Police & Crime Commissioner’s parish engagement 

(online) event on road safety 

• 26/02/24 – Councillors, Clerk and RFO attended the Four Year Plan workshop 

• 28/02/24 – Clerk met with representative of Lincs Road Safety Partnership to 

confirm location for the solar powered speed sign 

• 29/04/23 - Clerk and General Assistant met with First Call Fire Risk Assessment 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


